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TO ALL INTERESTED PARTIES

PROPOSAL: The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has received a request to
decommission the Yoakum (OKT) Non-Directional Beacon (NDB), located on the
Yoakum Municipal Airport (T85) near Yoakum, Texas. The OKT NDB is owned and
operated by the City of Yoakum. Kevin Coleman, City Manager, has notified the FAA of
the City of Yoakum’s intent to decommission the OKT NDB due to the following reasons:

o The OKT NDB is in need of extensive repairs
e The OKT NDB is no longer needed due to technology advances

e The City of Yoakum plans to reallocate the OKT NDB maintenance and repairs
funds to otherareas of the Yoakum Airport

This device will be removed without replacement should the study show that the
decommissioning the OKT NDB would not be detrimental to the National Airspace
System.

PROPONENT: Kevin M. Coleman
City Manager
808 Hwy 77-A South
P.O. Box 738
Yoakum, TX 77995

LOCATION:  The physical components of this system are located:

Latitude: 29° 18’ 43.267° N
Longitude: 097° 08’ 19.266” W

This circularization is intended to provide the public with the opportunity to review and
comment to the effect this proposal may have on aeronautical activity. The issuance of this
non-tule circular is to give notice of action within the National Airspace System.

The Central Service Center Flight Procedures Team stated the Yoakum (OKT) NDB
decommissioning IFR Effect will be added to the SW Region RAPT agenda. This includes
scheduling the cancelation of the NDB RWY 31 at Yoakum Muni (KT85) and the facility
charting on the VFR Sectional, Low Altitude Airway chart, and the Controller charts will
also need to be removed. : "
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Comments regarding this proposal can be made electronically to:

9-NATL-CSA-Public Notice-Airspace
Subject: Airspace Study 18-ASW-20-NR Proposed Decommissioning of the OKT NDB

NOTE: Please include your name, physical address and email address.
Written comments regarding this proposal should be addressed to:

Federal Aviation Administration

ATO Central Service Center

Operations Support Group (AJV-C2)
Non-Rulemaking Case No. 18-ASW-20-NR
10101 Hillwood Parkway

Fort Worth, TX 76177

Comments received prior to December 6, 2018, will be considered before final action is
taken on this proposal.

The specialist assigned to this study is Mike McCully, Contractor Support Specialist,
Operations Support Group, ATC Central Service Center, at 817-222-5904 or at
mike.ctr.mccully@faa.gov.

Issued in Fort Worth, Texas, on October 18, 2018. FOR

Digitally signed by JOHN A

JOHN A WITUCK] wiruc
Date; 2018.10.18 14:01:58-05'00"
Anthony Schneider
Manager, Operations Support Group
ATO Central Service Center

CERTIFICATION: I certify that the foregoing notice was posted on the glass window adjacent to
the front door of City Hall, facing the outside, at the Yoakum Municipal Airport, and on the City
of Yoakum website (www.cityofyoakum.org), on _Wednesday, October 24, 2018 at _ 9:00 AM
o'clock.
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Theresa A, Bowe, City Clerk




